
CHESS NOTES   01.05.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 1 were the visitors to B rumby 
Hall when Scunthorpe were the hosts. Lincoln have w on the 
title for the last 6 seasons but in this season’s c ampaign 
Grimsby are the pace setters having won their first  4 games 
having beaten both Louth and Scunthorpe twice. Linc oln have 
also beaten Louth twice but drew with Scunthorpe ea rlier in 
the season so a win tonight would put them a point behind. 
However a quirk in the fixtures has both Lincoln v Grimsby 
fixtures to yet to come. 
 
On board 1 Lincoln’s Claudio Mangione was paired as  white 
against Scunthorpe captain Denis Georgiou with the opening 
following the English attack characterized by the o pening 
move 1. c4. Play continued 1. ...Nf6 2. Nc3 g6 3. g 3 Bg7 4. 
Bg2 d6 5. d4 0-0 6. Nf3 Nbd7 7. 0-0 e5 and after bo th 
players have castled black now contests the centre 8. e4 c6 
9. b3 exd4 10. Nxd4 Re8 11. h3 Nc5 12. Re1 Qb6 and now puts 
increasing pressure on d4 and e4. 
 
Claudio responded with 13. Be3 a5 14. Rb1 Qb4 15. Q c2 Nfd7 
16. a3 and Claudio is seemingly giving away the paw n. Black 
duly played 16. ...Qxa3 but was he wise to do so (s ee 
diagram). 
 
Claudio sprung the trap with 17. Ncb5 cxb5 18. Nxb5  Qb4 19. 
Bd2 and black resigned as his queen was trapped. 
 
A win for Russell Ludlow and draws for David Coates , Herman 
Kok and yours truly ensured a comfortable win for L incoln 
by 3½ to 1½ who can now look forward to the mouth-w atering 
fixtures against Grimsby.   
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


